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By E-mail

MEMORANDUM

To : All Agency Members

From  :Dr Timothy Chan W/

Business Director (Service Development)
Re : Follow up on the Implementation of the Statutory Minimum Wage

Date : May 24, 2011

Further to the letter from the Social Welfare Department on the implementation of the
Statutory Minimum Wage (SMW) to all subvented non-government organizations on April 26.
2011, the Hong Kong Council of Social Service arranged a meeting with Assistant Director
(Subventions) and several Chief Social Work Officers on May 3, 2011. In the meeting, we
clarified and exchanged views on the following issues:

*  the supplement for small group homes in fulfillment of the SMW;

*  the impact of the counting of ‘on-site on call’ hours as working hours to residential

child and youth care services;

e  the variation in supportive measures for supported hostel of different disability

groups and, |

»  the work pattern for youth services.

The Department agreed to arrange separated meetings between operators and respective

service branches to discuss the issues enlisted.

The meeting with officials from child welfare service in response to the concerns of small
group home operators had been held on May 11, 2011. The sector expressed concerns on the
calculation of supplement to NGOs in paying the house parents who stay 24 hours at the
home taking care of the children in compliance with the SMW requirement and the possible
adjustment in the operation mode were discussed. Both parties agreed the hourly rate of ‘on
site on call’ hours would be calculated in accordance to the minimum wages standard as set by
the Ordinance. The Department would confirm the exact level of supplement to be released to
operators before the May 27, 2011.

The meeting for operators of residential services for children and youth with officials



from child welfare service, correctional service and subvention branch had taken place on
May 17, 2011. In the meeting, operators uitered that the existing manpower provision did not
allow their homes to operate in ‘on-shift” mode. They hoped the Department could recognize
the additional expenditure incurred by paying the ‘on site on call’ hours of their house parents.
After further understanding of the operation details of the different homes, the Department
held a follow up meeting with operators on May 20, 2011. The ‘on site on call’ would be
treated as work hours and be paid in accordance to the minimum wage standard. However,
there was difference in view of the staff ratio for providing ‘on site on call’ between the
Department and operators. Operator requested the Department to count each dormitory in a
home/hostel as one unit in calculation the manpower for ‘on site on call’. Further discussion

and negotiation were needed.

Last, Youth and Correction Branch and NGOs operating youth services have scheduled a
meeting on May 30, 2011. The SMW arrangement for camping activities will be discussed in

the meeting,.

Should you have any comment and question to the captioned issue, please feel free to
contact me at 2864 2941 or email to timothy.chan@hkess.org.hk. Our website on minimum
wages  will be  updated  regularly, please feel free - to  visit at

hitp://www.hkcss.org.hk/cm/mls/ minw_age/ ;




